Statement of Stan Alexander Stevenson
dated 10 February 2012



IN THE MATTER OF
THE QUEENSLAND FLOODS COMMISSION OF INQUIRY 2011

A COMMISSION OF INQUIRY UNDER THE
COMMISSIONS OF INQUIRY ACT 1950

AND PURSUANT TO THE
COMMISSIONS OF INQUIRY ORDER (No. 1) 2011

STATEMENT OF STAN ALEXANDER STEVENSON

On the 10™ day of February 2012, I Stan Alexander Stevenson, ¢/-240 Margaret Street, Brisbane,

state on oath:

L. I am the Manager WTP Operations North employed by the Queensland Bulk Water Supply

Authority. "WTP" stands for Water Treatment Plant.

2. This statement is provided to the Queensland Floods Commission of Inquiry pursuant to a
"Requirement to Provide Statement" issued by the Commission dated 9 February 2012 (the

Requirement).

3 I cannot now recall participating in the teleconference at 8:30am on 10 January 2011
referred to in the Requirement. In the weeks preceding and following 10 January 2011, I

had between two to four teleconferences and meetings a day.

4. My recollection of the teleconference set out below is derived from my review of my
personal notes, which I kept at the time on my iPad, using an application called "Daily

Notes". A true copy of those notes are attached to this statement and marked SS-1.

5 I have no recollection of discussions regarding the topic of release strategies, although my
notes indicate that any such discussions during the teleconference were focussed on the

volumes of water being released from Wivenhoe dam.

6. I have no recollection of the terms "W1", "W2", "W3" or "W4" being used during the

teleconference.

7. My notes indicate, and I believe, that my primary focus during the teleconference was on
water treatment issues and, in particular, maintaining continuity of water supply within

water quality specifications to the Brisbane, Sunshine Coast and Somerset regions.




8. I did not observe any other person taking notes of the teleconference because, to the best of
my recollection, I dialled in to the teleconference (that is, I did not attend the meeting in
person). I was not aware of any other person taking notes of the teleconference, although I
presume that representatives of the Water Grid Manager were present at the meeting and

took notes for the OCA incident log.

SWORN by Stan Alexander Stevenson on 10 February 2012 at Brisbane in the presence of:

Deponent





